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Trevor Clarke Sentenced to 52 Years to Life for the Sexual Abuse of two 

Children  

 
Rochester, NY- Thursday, May 28, 2020, Monroe County Court Judge Randall virtually 

sentenced 35-year-old Trevor Clarke to 52 years to Life in the New York State Department of 

Corrections. On January 17, 2020, Trevor Clarke was convicted by a Monroe County Jury of 

three counts of Predatory Sexual Assault Against a Child, six counts of Sexual Abuse in the 1st 

Degree, two counts of Endangering the Welfare of a Child and Sexual Abuse in the 3rd Degree 

for the sexual abuse of two young victims. 

 

After being contacted by one of the victims, the Webster Police Department and Monroe County 

Child Protective Services responded and conducted a swift and thorough investigation. In 

addition to the 52 years to Life sentence, Trevor Clarke was ordered have no contact with both 

victims and must register as a sex offender.  

 

The case was prosecuted by Assistant District Attorney Amanda Balling, Deputy Chief of the 

Child Abuse/Sex Crimes Bureau. 

 

“The two victims showed an immense amount of bravery and strength by testifying against their 

abuser,” said Assistant District Attorney Amanda Balling. “Trevor Clarke is a heinous offender 

who is responsible for the sexual abuse of two young members of this community.  He deserves 

to spend the rest of his life in the New York State Department of Corrections. Thank you to the 

Webster Police Department and Child Protective Services for helping to ensure this verdict and 

appropriate sentence.” 

 

“Trevor Clarke committed vicious, detestable acts against two young victims,” said Monroe 

County District Attorney Sandra Doorley. “Thankfully, the fortitude of these victims to come 

forward to the Webster Police Department helped ensure that Trevor Clarke will not hurt another 

person in our community. The Monroe County District Attorney’s Office is pleased that justice 

has been met and hopes that these victims can continue to heal after their heartbreaking trauma.” 
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